

MAT Executive Council (MEC)

SUMMARY NOTES

Tuesday, September 6, 2006

2 – 3:18 p.m.

District Support Center, Maricopa Room


MEMBERS PRESENT:
Jared Langkilde
MCC

Irene Ruiz
PC


Rebecca Ramirez
SMCC


Mary Kaye Allen
CGCC/SCC


Zara Dean
SCC


Kim Granio
DO


John Snelling
EM


Gary Mandarin
DO


Nick Rouse
DO


Karen DeLavina
DO


Ron Slamka
CGC


Ken Clark
PVCC


Judy Sanchez
GCC


Rose Smith
RS


Kai Etheridge
GWCC
GUESTS PRESENT:
None

Call to Order: 

Jared called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m. Quorum met to conduct business.
Trip Reduction Update – Chad Douwstra

Chad was not present. John Snelling reported that the committee was dissolved as their role and responsibilities were met upon recommendations made to CPD for a Bus Program, an Alternative Work Schedule, and/or Job Exchange/Swap are introduced to MCCCD employees. He reported that the committee reviewed other industry programs prior to recommendations submitted.
Approval of July 2006 Meeting Summary Notes:

It was motioned and seconded to consider the approval of the July 2006 Meeting Summary Notes. Summary Notes were approved, with no changes requested.
Standing Items:


A.
Committee Reports:

Grievance Committee—Mary Kay reported that the committee developed procedural processes for MAT members who have pursued grievance action. A formal report will be provided next month. A request to have a draft copy available prior to next month’s meeting was made. Mary Kay will present request to committee chair.

NOTE: Discussion on time allotment – it was determined 10 minutes for review of the document and 5 minutes for discussion.

Professional Growth – John reported there were five different petitions for Certificates submitted. The committee is continuing to discuss these petitions. Several certificates recalled are the Certificate for Security Certification, to have one step recognized and matches the CPA exam; ?? Certificate has a 180 page exam; and the CCIT Security Certificate is under discussion.

B.
Treasurer’s Report


Rose reported that the balances have remained as reported at the last MEC meeting.  Copies of the various account balances were provided.
NOTE: Extra copies were sent to Shirley via intercampus mail.

C.
Announcements and Campus Updates


Zhara Dean inquired if those represented had By-Laws. Some did and others did not. It was agreed that those who have them send them or provide access to those wanting to develop by-laws. Those that have By-laws are DO, PC, and SMCC; those in process are SCC and CGCC.


Ken Clarke of PVCC shared that they are working on a Mission Statement and will then focus on one concern/issue.

There was a question on the status of the VPs request. Jared responded that an update will be provided at the next meeting.
By Laws update/changes/recommendations – Gary Mandrino

Gary presented the proposed change MAT Executive Council (MEC) By-Law Document Process document to those present.  Gary explained this process will now be used to monitor the proposed changes to MEC By-Laws. Gary stepped the group through each Step and explained the thought behind each step. Minor edits were recommended. Discussion on which group these By-Laws were for occurred. Emphasis of the By-Laws is for how the MEC group operates.  Discussion on how voting would occur on such action and it was agreed the voting/approval is based on majority vote.  The motion to adopt the MEC Executive Council By-Laws document Process with changes discussed was approved.
The next item discussed was the Change Disposition document.  Gary developed this document to be used to record and monitor the proposed MEC By-Laws changes recommended. The Key will be used along with the assignment of a “smart number” to track when the changes were made. Since guidelines for By-Law changes are part of the MEC By-Laws, the concern regarding the amount of time required for proposed changes was discussed. The discussion was on what starts the 10 day review. The group recommended that the Change Disposition document be distributed 10 prior to the monthly meeting for action to be taken at the meeting. 
MEC By-Laws with proposed Changes was reviewed by those present. The Change Disposition dated 9/5/2006 was used. The group discussed the Changes listed and recommended that voting occur at the October 2006 MEC Meeting. Should any edits/changes be needed, the group was asked to forward concerns/issues to Jared.

ALL CPD Meeting Update – Les


Les was not present and no report given.

Any other items to be included for MAT CPD?


No items were included at this time.

This written statement informs of Shirley Green’s Appointments – Jared


Scott Wickham agreed to serve as a member of the Grievance Committee.

Karen Russo, to replace Todd Aakhus, as MEC member-at large. Karen is currently serving as Chair of the Grievance Committee.
Information Item


Five PSA employees have indicated an interest in the Project Manager’s position. Interviews are being conducted on 9/13/2006. Past Unit Presidents met on August 14 as a follow-up to items from the retreat. Additional information will be shared at the upcoming October 2006 meeting of MEC.
Reminder

Please plan to attend the September Board Meeting. You will be introduced at that time. I would like (Shirley) to get a bio (very brief) from each person to have prepared for distribution to the board prior to the September 26 meeting.
Respectfully submitted by Irene Ruiz, Phoenix College President for 2006/2007
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